RIVERTON BOROUGH PLANNING BOARD

MINUTES

January 22, 2019 at 7 o’clock p.m.
The January 22, 2019 reorganization meeting of the Riverton Planning Board was called to order at 7:00 PM by Board Secretary Michelle Hack, who announced that Public Notice of this meeting pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act has been given in the following manner:
1. Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the Borough Hall on February 2, 2018.

2. Having written notice published in the Burlington County Times on February 6, 2018.

3. Forwarding written notice for informational purposes only to the Courier Post on February 2, 2018.

ROLL CALL:

	Mayor Suzanne Cairns Wells, absent
	Kerry Brandt, absent
	Joe Della Penna, present

	Craig Greenwood, present
	Robert Kennedy, absent
	Mary Lodato, present

	Robert Martin, present
	Councilman Ken Mills, present
	Joseph Threston, present

	Ray Paskiewicz, Alt. 1, absent
	Rebecca Reis, Alt. 2, present
	Adam Flade, Alt 3, presentt


Also present was Secretary Michelle Hack, Solicitor Charles Petrone, Engineer Jeff Hanson and Planner Tamara Lee. 

Ms. Hack asked for a nomination for Chairman of the Board.  Mr. Threston nominated Mr. Brandt which seconded by Mr. Martin. All votes in the affirmative.
Mr. Greenwood nominated Mr. Threston to serve as the Vice Chairman to which Mr. Mills the second.  All votes in the affirmative.
Under Resolution PB-2019-01, Mr. Mills moved to appoint Charles D. Petrone as the Board Solicitor for 2019, Tamara Lee as the Board Planner for 2019 and Mr. Jeff Hanson with Environmental Resolutions Inc., as Board Engineer for 2019. Mr. Martin provided the second.  All votes in the affirmative.
Mr. Greenwood motioned to approve Resolution PB 2019-02, which sets the dates and times of the Planning Board meetings for 2017. Mr. Della Penna provided the second.  All votes in the affirmative.
Motion to approve Resolution PB-2019-03 which designates the Burlington County Times as the Official Newspaper of the Riverton Borough Planning Board made by Mr. Greenwood and seconded by Mr. Della Penna. All votes in the affirmative.

Resolutions PB-2019-04 was a listing of all variances granted by the 2019 Planning Board and will be forwarded to Council for advice.  Motion was made by Mr. Greenwood and seconded by Mr. Martin.  All votes in the affirmative
Ms. Hack, Board Secretary who also serves the Borough in the capacity of Municipal Clerk is designated as the Planning Board’s Administrative Officer under N.J.S.A. 40:55D-3 for the year 2019, was sworn in by Solicitor Charles Petrone.
Solicitor Charles Petrone conducting the swearing in of Councilman Mills, Mary Lodato, Joe Della Penna and Craig Greenwood, each for a full term; he also swore in Rebecca Reis and Adam Flade for the unexpired terms for Alternates 2 and 3, respectively; and swore in Michelle Hack as Board Secretary and Administrative Officer.  
Mr. Jeff Hanson, was present and thanked the Board for reappointment.  He provided an update to the Site Plan application for the Bollers property on Broad Street.  He stated that they are not required to install an infiltration basin, just a detention basin, which was approved by the County.  Normally this is handled on an administrative level, however wanted to discuss it with the Board since there were residents present for the public hearing. The Board thanked him for the update and agreed she should proceed as normal. 
MINUTES:
November 27, 2018 were submitted for approval.  Mr. Martin approved the minutes and Mr. Flade seconded the motion.
CORRESPONDENCE/ANNOUNCEMENTS

· Required training session for new Board members will be held on February 23, 2019 at Deerwood Country Club.  
· Copy of letter from Dante Guzzi, Engineer for the application for seawall repair at 2017.  Full application on file for your review

· Provided a list of 2019 dates
REVIEW/CONSIDER INVOICES & VOUCHERS: None
OLD BUSINESS
NONE
COMMITTEE REPORTS

· Council Matters of Importance to the Board – Councilman Mills thanked all returning and new Planning Board members for the dedication, especially acknowledging Mr. Gaughan for his many years on the Planning Board as he chose to step down for 2019. He provided these updates to the Board:
· Council introduced an ordinance to increase sewer rates. ($50 per year) The Borough is making a huge effort to get the word out.  Notices are provided throughout town. Goes into effect April 1 bill.
· Council passed a resolution waiving dog and cat registration late fee for the year 2019 in an effort to encourage residents to register their animals.

· Council passed a resolution to support “Pathway to Progress” bill sponsored by Steve Sweeney (D) the Mayor has been keeping up to date with this plan.
· Master Plan – Ms. Hack is in receipt of 10 signed seal original copies.  Will be posted to the website. 
· Minor Site Plan- Ms. Lodato reported there were no applications
· Environmental Commission- Mr. Threston announced they held their first meeting and new Council Liaison is Mr. DeGeorge.  
PUBLIC COMMENT – No one from the public came forth to speak therefore closing the public portion. 
ADJOURNMENT: Motion to adjourn by Mr. Mills and seconded by Mr. Martin.
Respectfully submitted:

Michelle Hack Secretary

RIVERTON PLANNING BOARD
Adopted on:
February 26, 2019
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